AGSU Executive Meeting Minutes
Monday October 24th, 2011
AP 318, Time: 10:00am

Attendance: Steve Dorland, Karyne Rabey, Catherine Merritt, Guy Duke, Sandy Oh, Cadell Last, Amber Walker-Bolt, Kristina Alda, Matt Hilder, Alvina Tam, Jacob Nerenberg, Tori Sheldon
Call meeting to order: 10:08

Vote to approve agenda: Karyne, Sandy seconds

1. Winter Wine and Cheese Update (Sandy)
· Budget 

· Last wine and cheese Beverage Service bill was $1000 with $400 just for staff fees
· Will get Sandy’s friend who has liquor serving licence for UofT. Have not worked out payment, but it will be reasonable

· Location Info Update

· December 9th, 6-10pm booked. Will have event from 6:30-10pm with setup at 6pm 
· Talked to JCR admin about being kicked out last year and assured it would not happen

· Put out ad for having chamber of music play

· Entrance and alcohol fees

· Entrance fee is $3 and will include one free drink. People can pay at the door but we will have the option to buy tickets ahead of time.

· Alcohol fee will be $3/drink
2. Upcoming events (Sandy)

· Coffee breaks

· The cheque from UTM will come soon

· Will aim for a Friday, first week of November at UTM

· UTSC – should get money soon

· Second week of November for St. George campus
· GSU pub night; next one: October 27th
· Bio students will be in Montreal

· Other social events?

· Guy mentioned a grad student ‘movember’ team, making it an actual competition

· Make those who can’t grow moustaches (i.e. the girls) be judges at the end of the month

· One rule: everyone must start clean shaven on November 1st
3. Computer and communication (Matthew)

· Printer and ink update – please bring funds to Steve to deposit

· We are on the second printer cartridge, so will order a new one

· Website update (events, contact info, etc)

· Sandy will send Matthew posters to put on the website

· Executive profiles

· Everyone will send pictures/profiles to Matthew

· Grad student bios

· Removed old people, adding everyone

· Software Updates

· Have installed Adobe on the computer lab computers, can make PDFs

· Second computer in lab doesn’t open PDFs or Word

· Graduate Student News – Newsletter update (with Tori)

· Will make ‘on the field’ profiles

· Make sure Kristy receives the profiles

· First gets in touch with Natalia to see who is out on field, then email the people, then send 150 words on what doing in field to Kristy
4. GSU (Alvina)

· Meeting update

· Alvina will switch with Jacob so that Jacob goes to the meeting today

· At today’s GSU meeting we will receive our head grant cheque

· President’s Lunch was held two weeks ago; Guy attended and much of the talk was about the DCA. Also, the GSU would like to know how many people use their GSU calendars as they cost about $20,000 to produce.
5. CUPE (Matt)

· Training update

· We have $200 for a CUPE information session to spend on food; maybe have two?
· Will have a bargaining support committee member on hand for people to ask questions

· Will be in mid-November

· Last CUPE meeting update

· Issue – removal of legal protection package for funding, issue between CUPE and the University. Apparently it was intentional. 

· Guaranteed funding was outcome of a strike in 2001. We must make sure that legal protection package stays. 

· Working on greater transparency in hiring

· Gender expression is now a protected category in collective agreement; University had said that did not need to include it. 

· Administration resists discussing DCA
· Not responsive to rights to first refusal (getting to TA same course you TA-ed before)

· Strike vote is very important, higher union mandate, less likely we will go on strike. Strike vote is a regular part of bargaining and will probably occur in late November
· They think that the taxable RAships should not be part of the funding package

· Tutorial sizes – they want to keep the hard cap 50. For every 3 students over 20, then pay 10 hours more

· Upcoming meeting (October 25th)

· General members meeting

· 5-8 pm, Victoria building, 91 Charles Street

· Grievance update

· No updates, waiting for grievance officer to send update

· Currently about 17 grievances

· Email to department regarding current TAships

· Close to agreement for first time course instructor, and possibly similar support for students
6. Vis-à-Vis (Bess) 

· Motion to change vis-a-vis submissions policy to allow submissions from students at non-Canadian universities
· Need to vote on this issue: motion to reword mission statement so it will extend call for papers to international scholars. Right now it is only for graduate students and faculty in Canada.
· Possibly come up with a ranking to ensure that Canadian submissions maintain a high presence in the journal
· Editors will write up new wording and distribute before next meeting so we can vote. 
7. Medusa (Cadell and Amber)

· Update on first Medusa

· Put a lot of effort into advertisements. We had 7 presenters (MA, PhD students – wide variety of presenters)

· Had 7 or 8 people in audience, from Undergrad, graduate, post-doc

· Evaluation sheets were distributed to those in attendance; typed it up to email to presenters. Anonymous feedback

· Did not spend too much on food ($20). Printed pamphlets and certificates, $30 printing.

· Negatives: professors say that this is the number one research centre in Canada, but no professors show up to support their students. These lecture series are important for professional development.

· Abstracts for second Medusa (November)

· November 11

· Deadline for submission is November 7

8. Tricouncil meeting update (Catherine and Guy)

· Discussed faculty workload. Each is supposed to teach 2.0 undergraduate courses, and 0.5 graduate courses per year. However, people with external services are eligible for teaching release. External commitments are self-initiated but should not interfere with your teaching. This is now a problem, not everyone is pulling their full weight with teaching. 

· Talk of creating a tri-council workload policy committee. Evaluate each professor to make sure doing their workload

· Talked about graduate curriculum. A “core course” in biological anthropology will be added for next year; Evolutionary Theory.
· Discussed extreme lack of bio anthropology courses

· Will have a departmental review January 12 and 13. Chance for students to voice their concerns. Dean’s Office will release the Reviewers schedule soon. 

· December 9th is wine and cheese, and Janice wants to have 2 student meetings as well that day. 10 am on December 9 for MA, 11am for PhD. Graduate Board meeting will take place from 2-4 pm. Wine and cheese at 630pm. 

9. Treasurer (Steve)

· Update on new bank

· We will create a new BMO account for community banking. Zero dollars a month, 50 free transactions a month, 50 free cheques. 

· Everyone is in favour of changing to BMO

· Budget update

· Steve will submit an up to date budget soon. 

10. Other business

· Next meeting: November 21st, 2011

· U oF T General Assembly, 3-6pm in front of Convocation Hall
Call meeting to close: 11:10 am
